City of Mississauga 300 City Centre Drive MISSISSAUGA ON L5B 3C1

Tel.: 905-615-3200 ext. 5006 FAX: 905-896-5106 www.mississauga.ca



Leading today for tomorrow

November 15, 2007

Mr. Donald Barber 1614 Exbury Crescent MISSISSAUGA, ON L5G 2P6

Dear Mr. Barber:

## Re: Lifting of your Ban from the Civic Centre

I am writing in response to your letter dated November 15, 2007 whereby you have requested that your ban from the Civic Centre issued on June 7, 2006 be lifted. The City has no comment on the court charges that are referenced in your letter, as the court process is separate and apart from the City's rights and obligations to maintain order in the use of its properties. The City was never a party to the court proceedings. Having said that, after due consideration, the City will remove the ban as issued against you, effectively immediately. However, please be advised that should you engage in similar action causing disturbance on City premises in the future, a new ban may be issued against you.

Yours truly.

Mary Ellen Bench City Solicitor

MEB:WL:cl

c: Mayor McCallion

Councillors

Janice M. Baker, CA., City Manager and CEO

Brenda Breault, Commissioner, Corporate Services & Treasurer